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School sets its sights on 'outstanding' 
rating after positive Ofsted inspection 
A SCHOOL is aiming to become "out
standing" after a positive Ofsted visit. 

Notley High School ahd Braintree 
Sixth Form, in Notley Road, Braintree, 
was rated "good" by inspectors - the 
same grade it achieved in May 2012. 

Their report said the school must 
now aim to make sure a higher per
centage of the most able pupils achieve 
A *-A grades at GCSE. 

Inspectors said the ·attendance of 
sixth formers and disadvantaged pupils 
also needs to improve at a faster rate to 
fall in line with other pupils nationally. 

Headmaster David Conway said: "We 
are delighted with their validation of 
the work we have done to date, and will 
be doing everything possible to ensure 
that we can be judged as 'Outstanding' 
at the next opportunity. ' 

"Thank ·you to everybody who offered 
their suppo_rt during this process - staff, 
students, parents, carers, the governing 
body and the local authority." 

The report said': "Pupils are set am
bitious targets for achievement and are 
increasingly aware of the progress that 

. they are making toward these targets. 
_ "Teachers' skilful use of questioning 

helps pupils to gain a deeper under- · 
standing-of the subjects -that they are 
studying. For · example, this was ob
served in a Year 12 history lesson where 
the teachers probing questioning ena
bled learners to draw on a wide range 
of evidence in developing their hypoth
'·eses about appeasement in 1938." 

Inspector~ highlighted good results 
in English literature, religious studies 
and statistics, with improvements in 
English and maths. -

It said: "The progress that disad
vantaged pupils make has improved 
markedly in the past two years. "Pupils 
currently. . in school are making · good 
progress, in many cases the same or 
better than their peers. 

"This is because of your skilful use 
· of pupil premium funding. The inspection found there had been 

an "acceleration in the rate of improve
ment" at the school. 

"Braintree.Sixth form is well-led and 
provides good-quality education." . · · • GOOD: Notley High School and Braintree Sixth Form is now aiming higher 

' after achieving a "good" Ofsted result. 


